Hatfield Road Methodist Church Council 9th February 2016

Stewards’ report

 Since the last Church Council:

· The Christmas period has taken place, with the usual variety of services taking place.  All were well-attended.  The attendance for the Christingle Service, in particular, was up again this year, having steadily increased since we began holding it during the brigades slot on a Friday.
The church held a reduced but successful Christmas Market, having decided to cut down on the number of stalls and concentrate on the more popular items, including the serving of cakes, hot food and drink.
We decided to invest in ten sets of six battery-powered candles, mainly for the Carol Service.  These worked well and may prove useful for other services, such as Taizé Services.  We may invest in a few more next year.

· On the social and outreach side, the church held a matinee showing of the animated film It’s a Boy on the Tuesday before Christmas, which attracted a number of families, some of whom had heard about it only through the Christingle service.  The church also ran a family games party on January 16th, to which over forty people came and had a really good time.
An Afternoon Tea and another film show are planned for the Easter holiday.

· Phil Eaton, as our ‘new’ Church Treasurer, joined the Stewards for part of their January meeting, to go through some of the financial aspects of the Stewards’ work, such as the procedures in place for dealing with money that goes into and out of the Vestry on a Sunday morning and the way in which donations to the various chosen charities are declared and handled.
· The church’s mission strategy has been a strong feature of the Stewards Meetings for the last year or so.  Our community here at HRMC has been given a variety of opportunities to feed back on the study of the Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations book.  It was introduced at the Mission Possible Away Weekend last May, itself a follow-up to the three-year Cliff College Mission, the last of which took place last March.  The house groups studied the book during the autumn and others have been reading it individually.  All were invited to feed back their thoughts and ideas.  The next step was the consultative lunch held after the 10:30am service on January 31st, where people were given the chance to consider all the suggestions and aspirations that our church community has mentioned in its feedback, and to discuss which ones they felt they would like to see the church proceeding with.  The lunch was encouragingly well attended, and Andrew and the Stewards will now be collating the responses to try to identify which areas have emerged as being those that have sufficient support for inclusion in our mission strategy.  The aim is to have a clear strategy in place for the Annual Church Meeting, to be held in May.

Val Parker (Senior Steward)



